
131.6. 

Please confirm my reception of station WALG, Albany. I 

shall be very happy to receive your reply, kindly verifying the 

fact that I heard your Frequency Measurement Test as reported in 

this letter. Return postage is enclosed for your reply. As proof 
that I was tuned to WALG, I give the following log of the trans- 
mission to which I listened: 

WALG, 1590 kc.; Thursday morning, December 1, 1960, 
12:32 to 12:45 A.M., Eastern Standard Time: 

12:32 to 12:34 A.M., 1000 -cycle tone. 
12:34 A.M., Announcement: 

"This is Radio Station WALG in Albany, Georgia, 
testing for Frequency Measurement. Our call letters 
are as follows: W as in William, A as in Adam, L as 
in Lincoln, G as in George." The announcement was 
repeated. 

12:342 to 12:36 A.M., 1000 -cycle tone. 
12:36 A.M., Announcement as at 12:34 A.M., not repeated. 
12:36- to 12:38 A.M., 1000 -cycle tone. 
12:38 A.M. Announcement as at 12:34 A.M., twice. 
12:384 to 12:41 A.M., 1000 -cycle tone. 
12:41 A.M. Announcement as at 12:34 A.M., twice. 
12:41' to 2:432 A.M., 1000 -cycle tone. 
12:432 to 12:45 A.M., Concluding Announcement: 

"This is Radio Station WALG in Albany, Georgia. 
This morning we have been testing. If you have heard 
this test and live outside a 100 mile radius of 
Albany, Georgia, please send a card to Radio Station 
WALB, Albany, Georgia, and we will verify your 
report. Please do that if you live outside a 100 
mile radius of Albany? Georgia." 

Station identification was repeated, and 
WALG signed off and left the air. 

Please compare the above data with your Station Log of 
this Frequency Measurement Test and, if my report is correct, 
kindly send me a reply confirming my reception of WALG, Albany, 
on 1590 kc. Your attention to this request will be greatly 
appreciated. 

Best wishes to you, sir, and to WALG and its Personnel 
for continued success in broadcasting. I hope to have the pleasuure 
of hearing you on the air again on future occasions. Looking 
forward to receiving your reply in confirmation of my reception, 
for which I thank you, I am, 

Very truly yours, 

Kermit Geary, 
R.D. 2, Box 298, 
Walnutport, 
Pennsylvania. 


